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    Brothers, Rev. Fathers, Widows, family and friends,  I am happy to be sending you this                              
       bi-monthly copy of  our Province 41 Newsletter.  There has been so much going on in our 
    province that we are happy to be sharing with you.   

             This Province is the first of the newly amalgamated provinces that has started off with a  
    Provincial Council meeting on 16th of March.  It is time to put Covid19  behind us and              
    start the recovery by looking around at the damage Covid has done to the Order.  It has  
    been very difficult to replace some brothers who have since passed away, it has been hard 
    to keep the councils going, especially those who did not find a way of continuing their 
monthly meetings.  It has highlighted the  importance of regular meetings, because that’s the time/place where 
every council reviewed how they had done, and plan what they will be doing, going forward.  The fallout of all this 
is that some councils found it difficult to continue practicing in their old way, and some could not even elect a 
council team, ending up by transferring  to nearby councils to keep going, while others decided they could not 
continue and unfortunately our numbers shrunk a little.  The number of active councils is now down to around 
twenty four, with some four more who’s future is in the balance. 

I am happy to welcome Rev Fr Phillip Baptise as our new Provincial chaplain - and look forward to him attending 
our Provincial meetings when they are scheduled face to face or on line.  Our chaplain opens the meeting with an 
extract from Holy Scripture and follows this be a short reflection which many brothers look forward to. 

On the positive side however, we are now ready to start recruiting and becoming more and more active in our 
parishes and schools.  The effect has been felt in parishes as well as in organisations same as ours.  Province 41 
acknowledges that we have to keep up with the times, and a lot of our work will now be done online.  Its not that 
frightening, but it does need one to adopt a ‘can-do attitude’ and start using some of the technology that surrounds 
everyone these days.  Some brothers prefer to meet up at the home of a closeup brother who is on Wifi. 

We have a new Provincial Project— THE NORTH LONDON HOSPICE for which we hope that working together 
in all our councils, we can raise a record amount of money by March 2025.  It is difficult to recognise how much 
they do, unless one had the unfortunate experience to be referred to them by his/her oncologist, as it happens when  
NHS could do nothing more for them.  It is really hard for suffering patients to accept that becoming a palliative 
care patient, does mean it’s the end of life.  They do this with dedication and for free.  They do not charge one 
penny for their time, travel, services, equipment and everything else they offer, but they survive on donations and 
help from fundraisers.  So I am asking all brothers, their councils, their families and friends to chip in and be 
generous with their support to our fundraising between now and the end of  February 2025 - when I hope we can 
raise at least £15,000 for this hospice, while at the same time look around for a new annual project for 2025/2026.  

Not unlike other provinces in the knights, many of our members are getting on in life, some are even housebound 
or in a care home, or at times dedicating  all their time to caring after their wives.  One of the key objective for our 
council this year should be to make sure these brothers are not forgotten.  Some Councils already visit and keep in 
touch, but this year we should go a step further by sending absent brothers the monthly council minutes, make sure 
they get a copy of the Roundabout and any other communication material available.  Many would have given our 
Order and our Councils a lot of their time and effort in the past and its sad, if just because they cannot attend 
meetings, they tend to be forgotten. I will be reading the council minutes to find out how much debate takes place 
under the WELFARE side of our work, and hope we can celebrate a new approach.  

All councils have by now elected their new council teams, completed their FA5 forms and installed their new 
council brothers.  It is important for all councils to follow procedures by installing the council officers in their job, 
whether they are new to the office, or just standing for another year. It is ideal if the installation is done in church 
with the cooperation of your local Parish Priest, and in front of the local congregation where most of your work 
will be done in the coming months, hopefully succeeding in recruiting some new members.  ● 

  

 
 Tony Berkeley  Provincial Grand Knight Province 41 



 2 

 

As agreed at the Provincial meeting - Province has now purchased a ZOOM licence.  This was essential in 

view of the Provincial Meetings we plan to be having on line.  It is also important because there will be a 

series of training seminars for Grand Knights and their Deputies, Finance and Administration, Welfare and 

Spirituality and also Membership...which is responsible for ‘Development’, a modern word for training.  

Training is an important area in Prov41.  Being mindful that most of the brothers holding office, have been 

in the Order for some years, the training is not really aimed at teaching them how to do their job, but more 

really aimed at refreshing minds about how things SHOULD be done according to the laid down 

procedures of the Order.  Councils will be encouraged to adopt the same standard, i.e. the HOW one 

expects things to be done going forward, often sharing each others good practices.   

At times I am quoted the constitution of the Order by some, which is all very correct, but often the rules 

are there to be bent as long as the bending does not mean breaking the rules.  As the saying goes ‘Rules are 

for fools and the guidance of wise men’.     

Province 41 is now ‘under new management’ and I am sure one would understand that there will be 

changes in approach and administration.  A new broom sweeps well, and over time the ‘HOW’ things are 

done has changed considerably, either because we as Knights have moved on, or because the rules have 

not really kept up with the times, or even because Covid19 has forced changes on us.  

One cannot deny having heard ‘WORKING FROM HOME’ these days, and may even have family 

members doing just that.  The Knights should be working from home, because most of our work is done 

between meetings, and working from home in the 21st century means Emails, Whatsp, computers, tablets, 

Iphones etc.   

I am hoping that councils will also change to keep up with the times and adopt on-line facilities, monitor 

their emails at least twice daily, and be ready to attend meetings, training sessions and prayer groups 

online.  I am not really worried about which system one uses - but I wish to urge councils and brothers to 

become more participating in what's going on - if the will is there everything is possible.  We can use 

TEAMS  - GOOGLE MEET - or ZOOM, but it will be really helpful if councils do try and utilise the new 

modern way of communicating with each other.  I will be happy to set up Zoom meetings for any council 

who wish me to do so, and in doing so you can have the provincial team members ‘sort-of’ – visiting your 

on-line meetings as well.  The district deputies cannot do it all, although there will be visiting to councils 

over the months. ●  

MEMBERSHIP & DEVELOPMENT  is one of the most important areas of councils/provinces and it 

implies that there should be ongoing training of brothers in all areas relative to the post they hold.    Last 

year Province 30 run a number of  online training seminars aimed at the top five offices -  the GKs and 

their Deputies - F & A  -    M & D  -  S & W and A & Y.  The seminars last around one to one and half 

hours are being reviewed and updated and will be ready to be run again for both the Provincial and Council 

officers and will now also include a session for the District Deputies.  I look forward to seeing as many 

brothers as possible attending the relevant seminars aimed at the official function they hold. 

Each seminar will have optional dates for people to register and attend, and invitations will be sent out to 

all the brothers who are covered by the seminar subject.  First seminar will be for Grand Knights and their 

Deputies.    
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The Provincial Council meeting on 16th of March debated and voted to adopt the George Marriott Fund 
featured in the last Roundabout  -  as The Trust of the new province 41.  

For some of the councils who were not represented at the meeting, this means that ALL the councils in 
Province 41 will now make an annual donation to the Trust, to help in maintaining the funding level 
healthy enough to be able to meet requests for help from Seminarians or Clergy in their studies and 
ministry. 

Briefly I will explain the basics of the Trust.  Each and every council will make a donation to the Trust.  It 
has been customary that an annual donation of £50 per council would be welcome, but over the months 
some councils found it difficult to keep up that level of donation.   When a council is in financial difficulties 
and cannot afford the full £50 it will be understandable if they forward a lesser amount until their General 
Fund could afford more, but hopefully smaller and poorer councils can find £25 possible, especially if their 
council operates a ringfenced ’Charity’ fund.  In an extreme case where no donation was possible, 
councils may wish to contact the Provincial F &A officer by email, explain and be granted a ‘holiday-year’ 
until their finances improved. During that period, that council could not submit a donation request for a 
seminarian/clergy.  

                               The Trust have made of a Donation of £500  to a                                                                                                     
            seminarian studying at Allen Hall in answer to his                                                                        
   letter asking for help which was relayed down to        
   us from Head Office.  (See his ‘Thank you note’).         
   All council donations for the current year should                                                                      
be sent to Bro Des O’Reilly our Prov F&A either by cheque  or bank                                                                     
transfer (Knights of St Columba Westminster P41  Acct # 01817622                                                                      
Sort Code 30-92-82) with ref of ’George Marriott’ .                                                                                                      
May I suggest that each council adds the George Marriott Trust to                                                                      
its  agenda in the next month to ensure that the matter of how                                                                              
much  your council can afford be debated and agreed upon  earlier                                                                      
in the year, and so enable your finance officer to forward the money                                                                                  
to Province and avoid reminds as the months go on. Thank you.     
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Sadly some of the brothers that were chosen to 

make up the provincial team have since written 

to explain that their private circumstances, at 

work and family had changed and would not be 

able to pick up the provincial office they had 

aspired to occupy.  

As a result I am inviting any brother from our 23 

councils who want to join the Provincial Council 

and become a worker in the vineyard of the 

Lord, to contact me directly by email : 

furtunato101@gmail.com or if one desires to 

chat about the vacancies, can call me on 07377 

168 356 any time.  

Province 41 is looking to fill the office of  

Membership & Development - Provincial 

Secretary and one District Deputy post. None of 

the jobs requires a University diploma and you 

will be helped and assisted in settling down into 

the job over the months.    

BEATITUDES  

FOR FRIENDS OF THE AGED 

Blessed are they who understand 

my faltering step and palsied hand. 
 

Blessed are they who know my ears today 

must strain to catch the things they say. 
 

Blessed are they who seem to know 

that my eyes are dim and my wits are slow. 
 

Blessed are they who looked away 

when coffee spilled at table today. 
 

Blessed are they with a cheery smile 

who stop for a chat for a little while. 
 

Blessed are they who never say 

“You’ve told that story twice today.” 
 

Blessed are they who know the ways 

to bring back memories of yesterdays. 
 

Blessed are they who make it known 

that I’m loved, respected and not alone. 
 

Blessed are they who know I’m at a loss 

to find the strength to carry the Cross. 
 

Blessed are they who ease the days  

on my journey Home in loving ways. 
 

[Esther Mary Walker] 

St. Edmund Campion (Our Provincial 
pilgrimage) at Lyford  23rd June 

commencing at 4:00pm 

Aylesford on Sunday 30th June 
commencing  at 12.00 noon 

Glastonbury on Sunday 14th July 
commencing at 2.00pm 

Carfin, near Motherwell 13th September 
commencing 2.00pm 

Congratulations to province 41 officers who were installed on the 16th of March 2024. They also 

had their first meeting which was well attended.  I believe Brother Tony the  Provincial Grand 

Knight will make sure that the province will be running smoothly. Just give him a little more time. 

On the 10th of march was invited to admit a new brother at Council 399 Uxbridge, the ceremony 

was carried out during mass.   On the 2nd of April I went to Edmonton Council to install a new 

brother there.      Rosario Fichardo RD7 
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After months of work, hundreds of emails, phone calls and WhatsUp messages, lots of cooperation from 
brothers who had never worked together before, the administration work necessary to combine three 
provinces into one is now completed.   

I very much doubt if any council in Province 41 had not hear the name of Tony Berkeley and his new way 
of working. I am grateful to the majority whose cooperation made the whole thing possible.   The proof 
of how successful our efforts had been over the last six months, was evident at the first Provincial 
Council meeting which was held on the 16th March at SS Peter and Paul parish in Northfield.  It was here 
for the first time that brothers came face to face with the vague names in the emails.  Attending 
provincial meetings require a lot of preparation as brothers often had to travel outside their areas and 
get used to new meeting venues.  Thanks to Bro John Boniface’s liaison in setting up the Mass, 
installation ceremony and the venue for the meeting with tea, coffee and biscuits.   The new Provincial 
team were installed and sprung into action straight after.  It was also refreshing to see so many visiting 
brothers from various councils who were attending our first Provincial Council meeting as guests.    
Welcome also to Fr Philip Baptiste, our new Provincial Chaplain and to Fr Duffy who concelebrated Mass.  

Province 41 will meet quarterly, but in keeping with the times, the winter meetings will be on-line to 
avoid late, cold, wet evening meetings several miles away from home.  The June and September 
meetings will be face-to-face and will alternate between north and south London, and timed during 
weekend and around mid-day.  

Being the first meeting there were a lot of items on the agenda that had to be debated, voted on and 

adopted, and the meeting was longer than normal, but successful in setting in motion lots of new 

initiatives for one to adopt and get used to - as a new way of life. ●    Tony Berkeley PGK P41 



 6 

 

PROVINCIAL PROJECT 
April 2024 - April 2025 

            

          There are some who don’t know what's going on, some                                      
           that  cannot understand what needs to be done and some 
           that do something.   That’s a saying that has some value,  
           but for the best of the three, just doing something is not  
           enough.   

 

            What is needed is… ‘to do  the work’, stop and   
            examine how well you’d done it and try  to improve on it 
            next time…’  as in business …by carrying out a  washup,        
            a review.  Unless one does this, the next time one did the 
            same thing without having identified the earlier short-  
            comings, one will keep repeating one’s mistakes or even 
            worse add to them.  

I'm not sure if Province 11 and 29 did run a Provincial Project in their time, but Province 30 have done 
this for several years, as can be seen on the new provincial website  [www.province41.co.uk  under 
provincial projects]. Two events that are very popular in the Knights are Walks and Retreats. Sometimes 
we come away after the event moaning that there were not enough walkers, or the expected turnup did not 
happen.  Yet we plan the same events again the following year.  Nobody can fault the organizers for 
trying, but there is no point in repeating an event if it does not prove to be popular, except when in an 
other councils, it could well be the most successful fundraiser. 

I believe in organizing action events that are going to attract attention, pull in people, and produce results.  
My motto is …Minimum effort for Maximum gain. 

Walks as an action project are normally a good idea, but the objective is raising lots of money for the 
cause.   One will only need a handful of walkers, but they need to be popular enough to attract 
sponsorship.  From the ‘washup review’ it became obvious when one asked …. “Who is the most popular 
person in the parish ?”   The parish priest !.  So get him to walk and to invite the congregation to walk with 
him. People will be falling over themselves to sign on for £5, £10 or even £20 each.  Standing outside the 
church on Sunday morning asking the people if they wanted to sponsor their PARISH PRIEST ? Of course 
they would.  They do it because they may like the priest, or maybe they don’t want him to find out they 
had not supported his effort.  If the priest has a parish-popular charity, e.g. an orphanage, or an invalid 
young person who one may wish to support, going to Lourdes, or maybe the priest champions a local 
hospice, then sponsorship will grow exponentially.    

Council 261 Palmers Green who promoted and won this year’s Provincial Project, will be looking out for 
all our councils to be fundraising,  partly because its their project, but also because fundraising for a 
HOSPICE project, wherever that may be, is so popular these days when everyone knows someone who is 
close to the end-of-life, or have lost someone to Cancer or Dementia.  Compassion is not really going to 
achieve much, but helping a hospice to provide the premises where they do the caring, (and they do it for 
free  remember!!), is one of the kindest thing one can do for those who are terminally ill. 

Trying to shame the councils for not supporting the event, doesn’t make you any friends either, so brothers 
lets not even think about doing so.  EVERY council should be already debating, planning and putting in 
place what they intend to do to support the Provincial Project.  The  Provincial Action Convenor, Bro John 
Lynn, will be asking councils to debate how the fundraising is going, at each council meeting, and to be 
able to show in their minutes, how much their council had raised so far each month. 

Please do not leave it till the end of the year to start fundraising.  The Provincial                                       
Project will end in February 2025 and by then, it is hoped that the 24+ councils                                         
can easily raise £15000.    

As president Obama used to say …… OH YES WE CAN !!    

Tony Berkeley 
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We pray for those in our families, friends, 
brothers and larger communities, who are 
sick, housebound, or in hospital and for 
those who care for them. 

Co.616 Stevenage  

Bro Leo Williams unwell - housebound 

Co.500 Cockfosters  

Bro Martin Quilter - recovering from operation. 

Bro Peter Mitchell - Long term health problems 

Bro Eugene Mgbemere - Long term health problems 

Bro John Mackey - Long term health problems 

Bro Martin Sherlock - Long term health problems 

Mrs Linda Quilter -  Long term health problems 

Bro Geoffrey Pearson - Housebound 

Bro Joe O’Connor - Housebound 

Bro David Santamaria - Housebound 

Bro RonWoolner - Housebound 

Co163 Hanwell  Ann Collins [RIP] passed away 
recently. 

Co163 Bro Joe Lam checkup treatment. 

Co163 Bro Pier Finbar who is unwell. 

Co163 Dennis Barry recovering from fall. 

Co163 Bro Mario Barreto Podectory treatment. 

Mary Brennan [RIP]  widow of Bro Tony Brennan 
whose funeral 1st week in April. 

Co295 Harrow Bro Des Foy GJA [RIP] who passed 
away recently. 

Bro Adrian Gibbons father unwell in    nursing 
home. 

Co295 Bro Jim Quinn’s brother in hosp. 

Co295 Harrow Dist  Bro John Obrien recovering 

Co295 Harrow Dist Bro Iji Okumah in Hospital.  

Co295 Harrow Dist Bro Pat Fogarty recovering after a 

   recent fall. 

Co295 Harrow D  Bro Iji Okumah [RIP] passed away             
   22nd January after a long illness. 

Co248 Edmonton Bro Alphonso Douglas suffering 
dementia.  Prayers for his wife and family also. 

Co320 St Albans Fiona Rafferty recovering at home. 

Co320 Lorrain Ahern Stroke and Cadasil.  

Co984 Thames Valley Bro Jon Duus Jensen 

Co984 Thames Valley Bro Brian Lynch 
housebound 

Co984 Thames Valley Bro Jon Duus Jensen 

Co984 Bro Peter Reid having hospital treatment. 

CO444  Wood Green Bro Theodore John D’Cruz 
[RIP] Golden Jubilarian passed away 10th Feb..    

Co.422 High Wycombe ongoing prayers for 
Francilla Edwards (in Care Home).  

Fr Willie Strain Member of Hon - who is unwell 

And brothers whose anniversary occurs May/June 

Bro Bernard Aggett (1971) - Bro Adib Romaya 

(2018) - Bro John Ivers (1977) - Fr Stephen 

McGuinness (2018) May their souls and all the souls 

of faithfully departed Rest in Peace. 

Co.267  Sudbury  Bro Julien Melville recovering 

from a recent fall. 

Co488 Chiswick  PPGK Keven Gavin -  Unwell 

Bro Jack Holden - unwell     

Co963 Yeading - Ex deceased brothers Co514. 

HEAD OFFICE :  Please pray for Mairi’s mother 
who is in hospital. 

\\ 

Pope Francis  

 

Twitter message  

 

God is peace and He                                                    

desires Peace. Those who                          

believe in Him should reject war,              

which only worsens conflicts. War is always 

and only a defeat. It is a road leading 

nowhere; it opens no horizons but 

extinguishes all hope.  

18th April 2024 

https://twitter.com/hashtag/Peace?src=hashtag_click
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  In remembrance - On  2nd April Province 41 officers our Regional                                                                                  

Director and PSK Bro  Bertie  Grogan attended the  funeral of Mary                                                

Catherine Brennan at  Our Lady Queen of Apostles church at The Green                                                                     

in Heston.  Mary was the widow of Bro Tony Brennan member                                                     of Co.163 

Province 30 and also for a number of years served as a member                                                     of the 

Board of Directors of the Order.  In 2007 Bro Tony Brennan put                                                             

together a training document covering all the duties of Council and                                                          

Provincial officers -  which is still in use to this day.  It provides a good                                                     

reference for brothers who wish to stand for office but are not sure what-to-do.   

At the Provincial Council meeting we asked brothers if they wished that the ex Province 30 100-club 

be adopted as the Province 41club, and all those present put their hand up.  

It will be Bro Desmond O’Reilly’s job of running the club, and the first thing he needs from all the 

councils, their brothers, their friends and families etc to buy a subscription of £1 per month paid 

annually, which means that the council gets together and make a list of the brothers wanting to 

participate and to send Bro Des a list of names and subscriptions.  Bro Des will keep a list of names 

and allocates a number against each name, he will draw two names up each month - 1st name will win 

£50 and 2nd name will win £25.  The first draw will be made at the end of May and thereafter each 

month until the end of March 2025.  SO PLEASE BROTHERS…. Get your names in as soon as 

possible.  Because this first year, the club will only have run 11months, there will be a double draw at 

Christmas 2 x £50 and 2 x £25. if the venture is popular enough to continue. 

The club was set up by Bro Jim Keating [RIP] to help raise money for the Provincial                                           

    General account. So its easy to see that unless the venture                                                           

    does not attract enough subscribers to at least cover the prizes,    

    it will not run, and the brothers will be refunded their money.    

No brother can claim of never having heard the words LEVY or DUES, and unfortunately that time comes round 

every year….. Its  happens in April, but it is not April’s fool, its real and its here again.  The main reason given by 

the Board of Directors at the last Supreme Council, for being overspent on the annual budget set for the Order, was 

that brothers were not paying their annual membership fee, and even worse, some councils had not paid their 

invoice.   

The main income of the Order is the membership fees that brothers pay each year, so if we really value our Order 

and wish it well, we need to be paying our membership fees, to the council Finance and Admin officers by the end 

of June.  This province will not be spending too much time after June trying to convince brothers in arrears to do 

their duty. The constitution lays down the process that must be taken, and Province 41 will follow the rules.   
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Next cycle of  Provincial meetings   

Provincial  Officers’ Meeting  

 4th May  2024  10:00 am  ONLINE ZOOM SESSION  

———- 

Four Provincial Committee meetings  starting  

FINANCE  :          MONDAY 13th May ZOOM ONLINE 8:00 PM  

MEMBERSHIP :  TUESDAY 14th May ZOOM ONLINE 8:00PM 

SPIRITUALITY :   WEDNESDAY 15th May ZOOM ONLINE 8:00PM 

ACTION :             THURSDAY 16th May ZOOM ONLINE 8:00PM 

——— 

Provincial Council Meeting on  15th  June  North of London  2024   F2F meeting   Venue  to be advised. 

 

Representation is required by every council for Provincial Meetings.  

The Grand Knight and/or his council officer  or a delegate is duty bound to attend.   

COUNCIL 106 NORTH LONDON at  : St Francis De Salle 729 High Road London N17 8AG  On the 2nd Thursday of the month. 

COUNCIL 163 HANWELL at :  Parish centre 52 Uxbridge Road Hanwell W7 3SU    On 4th Wednesday of the Month 8:00pm 

COUNCIL 248 EDMONTON at :   St Edmunds Croyland road N9  7EB   On 2nd Tuesday of the month 8.00pm 

COUNCIL 261 PALMERS GREEN at : St Monica Parish Stonard Road London N13 4DJ  On 3rd Monday of the month. 

COUNCIL 267 SUDBURY at : St George’s Hall  970 Harrow Road Sunbury HA2 2QE   On 2nd Wednesday of the month. 

COUNCIL 295 HARROW DISTRICT at :  All Saints Kenton Road Harrow  HA3 0UG  On 2nd Tuesday of the month. 

COUNCIL 320 ST ALBAN Ss.Alban & Stephen Parish, 14 Beaconsfield Road, St. Albans, AL1 3RB.  On 2nd Monday of the month. 

COUNCIL 399 UXBRIDGE at:  Parish Hall 160 Long Land Uxbridge  UB10 0EH  On 1st Monday of the month. 

COUNCIL 404 WILLESDEN GREEN  St Mary Magdalen, St Peter Avenue Willesden Green NW10 2DD last Monday of the month. 

COUNCIL 422 HIGH WYCOMBE : OnLine & St Augustin 24 Amersham Hill High Wycombe HP13 6NZ  2nd Monday of the month. 

COUNCIL 500 COCKFOSTERS & S Herts at : Christ the King 29 Bramley Road London N14 4HE On 1st Thursday of the month. 

COUNCIL 528 HEMEL HEMPSTEAD at :  St Joseph , St Johns Road Boxmoor, Hemel Hempstead HP1 1NR On 2nd Thursday 

COUNCIL 572 ENFIELD at : Our Lady of Mount Carmel & St George 42 London Road Enfield on the  2nd Monday of month. 

COUNCIL 616 STEVENAGE at :  St Joseph’s Hall  Bedwell Crescent, Stevenage SG1 1NJ   On first Tuesday of the month. 

COUNCIL 637 HOXTON SQUARE  at: 19 Hoxton Road N1 5NT Hackney London  On 1st Thursday of the month. 

COUNCIL 963 YEADING at : St Raphael Hall Morrison Road Yeading UB4 9JP  On  2nd Monday of the month. 

COUNCIL 970 WHITTON at :  Presbytery 123 Nelson Road  Whitton TW2 7RB  On 2nd Monday of the month. 

COUNCIL 982 WEMBLEY at :  English Martyrs Chalk Hill Road Wembley HA9 9EU  On 2nd Monday of the month. 

COUNCIL 984 THAMES VALLEY meets Zoom On-Line  On the first Monday of the month at 12:00 Noon  
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Editor: - Tony Berkeley, 81 Ranelagh Crescent, Ascot, Berkshire, SL5 8LQ  Tel:  01344 883363 Mob:  07377 168 356 

  

The Editor welcomes contributions  

for the next issue of Roundabout  

which should reach him by  

Thursday 15th June 2024 

Opinions expressed in articles and  

letters are those of the authors only. 

Roundabout Distribution 

A reminder to Grand Knights.  This issue has been 
forwarded direct to all the officers in the Provincial 
directory. Please forward Roundabout to all other Brothers 
of your Council who are ‘online’ and any other persons 
who may be interested.   During this period of isolation, 
when normal Council meetings are not being held, printed 
copies of Roundabout are not being produced.   

Tony Berkeley – Editor 

 

ZOOM  FATIMA DEVOTION  

PRAYER GROUP 

Council 984 Thames Valley run a Fatima Devotion prayer 

group that prays the Rosary every week day Monday to 

Friday at 1.30pm.  A flyer is produced for each week showing 

the ZOOM ID & PASSWORD.  Any one can check these access 

details by looking at www.council984.co.uk  select  the 

week’s flyer and the access code - come and see, or Email 

thamesvalley25@talktalk.net  to be added to the weekly 

zoom detail flyer. 

 

WE ARE RECRUITING 

FOR WORK IN THE COMMUNITY 

SERVING GOD BY SERVING OTHERS. 

Call  KNIGHTS OF ST COLUMBA -  contact Tony Berkeley  
Our Provincial Membership officer  EMAIL :   

Furtunato101@gmail.com 

KSC Collar purses— A new source has been established in 

Jerusalem at the Palestine Conflict Transformation Centre. 

Now available from Co.344 Bro Alex Rugg for £25 plus £1.00 

p/p.     Contact : <alexrugg@msn.com  

The Place to call for all sorts of help, when you 

think you have exhausted all avenues, it may be a 

good idea to have a chat with AGE UK. 

Café & restaurants cup of tea or a cooked meal, Day Centres, 

Exercise and physical activity, Foot care, Handy person 

services,  Home help,  IT training courses ,and Social activities. 

 For centre near you …...https://directory.ageuk.org.uk  and enter post code 


